October 1985 Journal

Representative Honored; Progress Meeting Hosted

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – May 10, 1985 was British Columbia’s night to honour International Representative Jim Wolfgang and to wish him well in his retirement. Jim was initiated into Local 230 on February 6, 1953, and was the assistant business manager when he went on the First District International Staff on November 1, 1962. Brother Wolfgang has worked in every province in Canada and has worked with three Vice Presidents.

There were 150 guests in attendance, all of whom came to show their honour and respect to a dedicated trade unionist and friend. Jim will never be replaced in my time or in yours as there was and is only one Jim Wolfgang, affectionately known as “the pup.” Although Jim had to take an early medical retirement, we all hope that the many gifts he received will assist him while boating in retirement. All the best, my friend.


June 25 to the 28 was also a big event for Local 230 at the “All Canada” Progress Meeting was held in Victoria, British Columbia. The weather held true on sunny Vancouver Island although it was a bit windy at times. We had approximately 200 delegates in attendance; and it was our pleasure, as well as that of the IBEW Provincial Council, to entertain the delegates and guests when not in meetings. Judging by the many remarks which we have heard all enjoyed.  


We in Victoria were pleased that President Pillard found time in his busy schedule to visit with us for a few days. President Pillard was presented with the first copy of British Columbia’s new Apprentice Training Manual to place in the Education Department in Washington. 


I was personally pleased to welcome International Executive Council Chairman Wes Taylor, International Treasurer Tom Van Arsdale and Seventh District Vice President Orville Tate, Jr., to our beautiful city along with a good friend to the First District, the president of Local 3, New York City, George Schuck, Jr. To round out our workshops, was Director Moseley (Construction), Director Wood 
(Research), and of course, our good friend, Bob McAlwee, was everywhere at once as usual. 


In all it was a good three-and-a-half days during which we discussed the problems facing Canada and the IBEW in general. Upcoming challenges to the trade union movement and its growth will be as strong as in the 1920’s. The Officers and members of the IBEW are aware of the dangers, and we will be discussing them during the next year at all of our Progress Meetings. 

The work picture in western Canada is not bad; it’s terrible. Local 230 has over 60 percent of its Inside Section unemployed, a situation which has prevailed for over two years. Thank goodness our other branches have hung in there. We know it will turn around; we just don’t know when.

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M. – F.S.

